FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JUNE, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 3

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 4
SCHOOLS – East St. Louis, Edwards County at Albion, Sesser-Valier
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Franklin, Lawrenceville, St. Clair, Wayne
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 14
Agriscience Kit and Agricultural Career Workshop for K-8 Teachers of SAI, Belleville – 14
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
Illinois FFA Convention, Springfield

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

Website Conference Call Meeting

IAVAT Conference, Springfield

District Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Professional Development and Meeting, St. Louis, MO
Summer Agriculture Institute(SAI) Luncheon at the St. Clair County Farm Bureau, Belleville
District Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers, Carbondale (2 days)
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1509 
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 14
Checked Ag Ed Teacher Database and IFGAs for Accuracy 

Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Assisted Teachers/Administrators with their Online Incentive Funding Grant Applications(IFGA)
Assisted County AITC Coordinators with Grant Applications

P-20 Project - Contacted SIUC, SIUE, and Monsanto Regarding Career and Graduate Data

Wrote Letter of Recommendation for Chris Clausen

Contacted and Advised Schools Regarding Agriculture Facility Improvement Grants

Managed and Maintained the Website 

Received and Reviewed School Annual Reports
Planned District Summer Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers

Assisted Schools in Posting Teacher Vacancies and Finding Quality Candidates

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Our professional development for ag teachers at SIUC part of the Cooperatives Youth Conference went very well.  The myCAERT, idea exchange and floral arranging sessions were big hits.  We hope to continue this partnership with SIUC every year.  Teachers expressed interest for faculty to present hands-on workshops in other ag areas.  It was great to see a student from Waterloo elected to a major FFA state officer.  Congratulations to Chris.  It is very positive to have travel funding to get to schools, AITC coordinators, and others that need us.  As part of the P-20 project, I found out that universities are not spending much time following up with their graduates.  We need to do more to see where and how successful agricultural graduates are.
